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PROGCEEDI-NGS
(6:30 p.m)

CHAI RVAN HOCOD: Good evening. W' re ready to get
started. Good evening, |adies and gentl enen. This is a
public hearing of the Zoning Comm ssion for the District of
Col unbi a.

Today's date is Cctober the 19th, 2017. M nane
I's Anthony Hood and we're located in the Jerrily R Kress
Menori al Hearing Room

Joining nme this evening are Vice Chair Robert
MI1ler, Conm ssioners Peter Shapiro, Peter My, and M ke
Turnbul |, Ofice of Zoning staff Ms. Sharon Schel lin, as well
as the Ofice of Planning M. Lawson and Ms. Thomas, the
District Departnent of Transportation M. Rogers.

Ckay. This proceeding is being recorded by a
court reporter and it's al so webcast live. Accordingly, we
must ask you to refrain fromany di sruptive noi ses or actions
in the hearing room including display of any signs or
obj ect s.

Noti ce of today's hearing was published in the DC
Regi ster, and copies of that announcenent are available to
ny left on the wall near the door.

The hearing will be conducted in accordance with
the provisions of 11 Z DCVMR Chapter 4 as follows:

Prelimnary matters, Applicant's case, Report of the Ofice
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of Pl anni ng, and Report of other Governnent Agencies, Report
of the ANC, organi zations and persons in support,
organi zations and persons in opposition, rebuttal, and
cl osing by the Applicant.

The followng tinme constraints wll be nmaintained
as needed. Applicant has up to 60 mnutes, but | think this
record is conplete -- sufficient enough for ny col | eagues and
| believe, and we can probably hear this in ten mnutes, 15
at the nost.

Organi zations, five mnutes; individuals, three
m nut es.

The Commi ssion intends to adheretothetinmelimt
as strictly as possible in order to hear the case in a
reasonabl e period of tine.

The Comm ssion reserves the right to change the
timelimts for presentations if necessary, and no tine shall
be ceded.

All  persons wshing to testify before the
Commi ssion in this evening's hearing are asked to register
at the witness kiosk to ny left and fill out two wtness
cards. These cards are located to ny left on the tabl e near
t he door.

Upon coming forward to speak to the Comm ssion,
pl ease give both cards to the reporter sitting to ny right

and will take a seat at the table.
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When presenting information to the Comm ssion,
pl ease turn on and speak into the m crophone. First give
your nane and hone address. Wen you are finished speaking,
pl ease turn your mcrophone off so your mcrophone is no
| onger picking up sound of background noi se.

The staff will be avail abl e t hr oughout the heari ng
to di scuss any procedural questions.

Please turn off all electronic devices at this
time so not to disrupt these proceedings. Wuld all
I ndi vidual s wwshingto testify please rise and take the oat h.

Ms. Schellin, would you please adm nister the

oat h.
MS. SCHELLIN: Yes. Please raise your right hand.
W TNESSES SWORN
CHAI RVAN  HOCD: Ckay. At this tinme, the
Comm ssion will present any prelimnary matters. Does the

staff have any prelimnary matters?

M5. SCHELLIN: The only prelimnary matter staff
has is the proffered expert witnesses. They both have been
accepted by the Conm ssion before -- Ms. O Neill as an expert
in planning and M. Andres as an expert in traffic
engi neering and planning | believe it is.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Ckay. Thank you, Ms. Schellin.
Any objections to continuing our status of experts for those

two proffered experts?
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(No opposition.)

CHAl RVAN HOOD: Okay. We'll keep that. Anything
el se, Ms. Schellin?

MS. SCHELLIN:.  No, sir.

CHAI RVAN HOCOD: Let ne just ask: |Is there anyone
here in opposition to this project?

(No response.)

Ckay. Ms. Batties, youreally probably don't need

15 -- don't need 15 mnutes, but I'lIl let you-- if you could
j ust answer sone of the questions OPED may have had. | think
we can do that and then we'll ask our questions.

MS. BATTI ES: Sure. Good eveni ng. For the
record, Leila Batties with the lawfirmof Holland & Kni ght,
800 18th Street NW

M. Chairman, Ms. G na Smth from-- the Project
Manager from DMPED is here this evening to speak on behal f
of the admnistration. She's not part of our presentation.
And so because her testinony provides context for what we're
-- the application and what we're presenting today, we'd
respectfully request the Zoning Comm ssion allow Ms. Smth
to testify before we give our remarks.

CHAI RMAN HOOD: Sure. That's fine. She can cone
on up and you can bring your teamup as well.

Ckay. You may identify yourself and you nmay

begi n.
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M5. SM TH: (Good eveni ng, Conm ssioners. For the
record, ny nane is G na Smth and | serve as Project Manager
In the Ofice of the Deputy Mayor of Pl anning and Econom c
Devel opnent, otherw se known as
DWVPED.

| am here tonight to testify on behalf of the
adm nistration in support of Zoning Conm ssion Case Nunber
17-08 relating to the proposed Plan Unit Devel opnent and
Zoni ng Map Anendnent at the corner of Nanni e Hel en Burroughs
and 50 Streets on the canpus of the Progressive National
Bapti st Convention, and this project is known as Providence
Pl ace.

| want to start by recognizing the invaluable
contributions of the comunity, particularly the residents
of Lincoln Heights and R chardson's Dwelling, the New
Communities' Advisory Commttee, ANC 7C, and the Dean Wod
Cvic Citizens Association.

Conm ssioners, in Novenber 2005, the District of
Col unbi a and DC Housi ng Authority, in coll aboration with the
residents of the Lincoln Heights nei ghborhood, initiated a
communi ty-driven planning process for the redevel opnent of
Lincoln Heights and Ri chardson Dwel |li ngs. The result was
Li ncol n Hei ghts/ Ri chard Dwel | i ngs Revitalization Pl an, which
was adopted by the DC Council wunder the District's New

Communities Initiative. New Conmmunities focused on physical
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redevel opnent, care wth human capital investnent, the
guiding principles of which include a commtnent to mx
I nconme nei ghbor hoods, one-for-one replacenent of existing
public housing units, the opportunity for residents to access
new quality housing units within their neighborhood, and
build first to mnimze displacenent.

The revitalization plan and Lincoln Hei ghts cost
for the denolition and one-for-one replacenent of 440 public
housi ng units at Lincol n Hei ghts and 190 public housing units
at Richardson Dwellings, these units wll be woven into a
vi brant m xed inconme conmunity in a m xed-use nei ghborhood.

DVPED is commtted to advancing the plan for
redevel opnent of Lincoln Heights and Ri chardson Dwellings in
a way that neets core principles of NCI.

DMPED has determ ned that Provi dence Pl ace shoul d
serve as one of the several build-first sites for Lincoln
Hei ghts and Richardson Dwellings, along with the provision
of replacenent housing prior to the denolition of existing
homes at the public housing sites.

In addition to the proposed developnent of
Provi dence Pl ace on t he canpus of the PNBC, other notabl e NCl
I nvestnents include 5201 Hayes Street, a Strand Theater
redevel opnment, WIson H gh School, the Dean Wod Recreation
Center, multi-famly apartnents at 4800 Nanni e Hel en, as wel |

as capital inprovenents at Marvin Gaye Park and the Nannie
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Hel en Burroughs Street estate.

At conpl etion, Providence Pl ace, other build-first
sites, and Lincoln Heights and community dwellings wll
contain a m x of public housing, other affordable and market
rate units as well as resident and public anenities.

W anticipate Lincoln Heights and Richardson
Dwellings, like NCI's Park Mrton redevel opnent, wll be
conplete -- conpleted wthout involuntary displacenent of
residents fromthe nei ghborhood.

Provi dence Place is what w || make this possible.
Li ke Park Morton, we expect Lincoln Heights and R chardson
Dwel I i ngs to be national nodel s that inprove upon the history
of public housing redevel opnent, where in the past better
quality housing in neighborhoods were only achieved at the
expense of displacing |ong-termresidents.

Provi dence Pl ace, LP proposes to develop a 100-
unit building and to provide 35 repl acenent units for Lincoln
Hei ghts and Ri chardson Dwellings' famlies. A significant
portion of those units will be sized for famlies, including
| arge debt re-size which is an inportant priority for
per manent residents.

DVPED w Il continue to work wth the DC Housing
Aut hority, the devel oper, and residents of Lincoln Heights
and Ri chardson Dwel | i ngs to devel op an occupancy plan for the

bui l ding which will be transparent, clear, and extensively
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conmuni cat ed t hroughout the comunity well before | easing at
Provi dence Pl ace begins.

In conclusion, | want to reiterate the conm t nent
-- our commtnment to creating a neighborhood of diverse
popul ati ons, ext ensi ve housi ng choi ce, nei ghbor hood
anenities, and pathways to the mddle class. This project
w Il nove us closer to achieving those goals.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify and |I'm
happy to answer any questions the Conm ssion may have.

CHAI RMVAN  HOCQD: Ckay. Thank you, Ms. Smth.
Let's see if we have any questions up here before we go --
because | don't know if you have to | eave or anything, so we
want to get you in. Any questions up here?

Do you have any questions?

MS. BATTIES: No.

CHAI RMVAN  HOQOD: Ckay. ANC -- do we have a
representative fromANC 7C? Do you have any questions of M.
Smith?

M5. MALLOY: Wen | give ny testinmony -- | would

|i ke for her to wait around.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Al right. GOCkay. | didn't say
she -- | nean, | was just saying if she had to | eave, but she
-- she's heard you now. |'mnot sure what her schedule is.

Ckay. We should nove pretty quickly anyway.

Gkay. Thank you.
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M5. SMTH.  Thank you.

CHAI RMAN HOOD:  You can hold a seat just to take
sone questions that m ght cone up.

M5. SMTH: Ckay.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Ckay. You nmay begi n.

M5. BATTIES: [|'Il just be very brief. | want to
say that the Applicant appreciates the Ofice of Planning's
reconmendati on in support of the application.

In response to a few outstanding itens in your
Ofice of Planning Report, | want to note that the first
source and CBE agreenents have been submtted to the
respective agencies and copies have been filed with the
Zoni ng Conm ssi on.

Al so, the Applicant has no issue wth nodifying
the flexibility language as it relates to the exterior
materials, to read sonething to the effect that, "The final
selection of exterior materials wll be within the color
ranges and material types as shown on the plan. Any changes
to the exterior materials nust be approved by the Zoning
Comm ssi on and may be consi dered as a consent cal endar item"

That's consistent with the Ofice of Planning
Report.

The other thing | will note is that you guys have
received a set of alternative building design draw ngs.

We're requesting that the Zoning Conm ssion allow the
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Applicant flexibility to build the project as shown in the
original plans or as shown in the alternate plans. The
alternate plans basically just renove the five-story portion
of the building -- a portion of the five-story portion of the
building and that's related to the nobst recent or updated
production costs and budget for the project, and Ms. O Neill
can further descri be howthat changes the anenities or | ayout
of the building in her -- when you -- if you have any
questions for her about that.

And, lastly, I'll note that we appreciate also
DDOT' s report and support for the application. | know there
were two outstanding issues that M. Andres was working on
with DDOI, so |I'm gonna let him address those two itens.
Thanks.

MR.  ANDRES: Good eveni ng, Conm ssioner Hood,
Menbers of the Conm ssion. My nane again is Erwin Andres
wth Gorove Sl ade Associates. As part of our coordination
with DDOT and our design team DDOT had identified four
conditions in their review letter dated COctober 10th and
those four conditions included, the first, a pedestrian
connection along 50th Street, which the Applicant has agreed
to inplenent. The second is construct a six-foot sidewalk
and four-foot-wide tree box along 50th Street from Fitch
Pl ace to Nanni e Hel en Burroughs. The Applicant al so agrees

to inplenent that. Enhance the TDM plan to include two
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el ements -- one i s extendi ng the Capital Bi keshare nmenbership
for a period of three years and work with Go DC Go i n order
to inplenment the TDM And the Applicant agrees to do that.

The one out st andi ng condi tion that DDOT had -- had
requested was that they wanted an internal sidewal k on the
rear side of the building fromthe -- one of the pedestrian
exit points that they wanted a piece of sidewalk to extend
to essentially an internal sidewal k network that's currently
i n place. Due to site constraints associated with the
bui l ding and allowng for light and air to get into sone of
the |ower |evel units on the back side, we are not able to
-- to neet that condition. Based on our coordination with
DDOT -- | don't want to speak for them but they seened okay
with it. But M. Rogers is obviously here fromDDOT to --
to comrent on that.

The second itemwhich Ms. Batties had al |l uded t o,
they tal ked about -- actually, we proffered in our TDM on
bundl i ng parki ng spaces. That was an inadvertent proffer
from us because, unfortunately, we cannot unbundle the
par ki ng spaces given that it's an affordabl e housi ng proj ect.
So given that, we don't intend to charge for any of the
parking. W are unable to unbundle the parking, so that is
-- that's clarification that, again, we coordi nated w t h DDOT
and they seened to be okay with it.

So those are ny clarifications of DDOT' s conment s.
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M5. BATTIES: And the last thing | just want to

note before we close our testinony here is at the direction
of the Ofice of the Attorney Ceneral, | want to clarify or
confirmthat the project does fall wthin the |IZ exenption
under Section -- Subtitle C, Section 1001. 6. This is a
project that will be funded in large part by District funds,
I ncluding New Comunities' funding, tax-exenpt bonds, and
DCHFA housing tax credits. Al so, the occupancy of these
units will be nonitored by DCHA and DC Housing Finance
Agency.

And, lastly, the Applicant agrees that after the
40-year affordable term under these financing sources
expires, ten percent of the gross floor area of the building
w Il be reserved for households wth incomes not exceeding
60 percent AM, which is the requirenent -- the 1Z
requi renent under the regul ati ons now.

So, with that, we'll concl ude our --

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Bef ore you concl ude, show us what
floor is gonna -- where a portion of the top floor wll be
taken off. Let's do that, too.

MS. BATTIES: Sure.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: It nmay save us a few questions.

MS. O NEI LL: Good eveni ng, Conm ssi oners. I''m
Cheryl O Neill wth Torti Gallas and Partners, 1326 H Street

NE. Bear with ne a m nute.
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It initially has to do with a very small portion
of the building, whichis five storiestall, for a very snal
portion of the roof area and this slide indicates the extent
that we are elimnating that portion of the building that
causes this five-story condition which, again, presents
budget difficulties for the building, which is to nove it
further south so that the building is continuously -- even
though it steps out wiwth the grade -- it is four stories.

So on the roof plan, what we've shown here is you
can see the revised extent of the upper |evel roof there and
then in place of that --

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: Can you nobve your nouse
to sort of indicate -- the cursor.

M5. O NEILL: So originally the extent of the --
of the upper | evel roof was to here. That caused a condition
where this wng of the building was five stories, which
presented increased wage |abor rates which presented an
I ncrease in the budget of a considerable extent that nade it
really difficult to afford the project.

So what we've done is to nove the extent of the
upper |l evel roof over to this portion right here so that all
of this portion of the roof is four stories, all of this
portion of the roof is four stories. It sinply steps down
with the grade.

In place of that, we've relocated the roof
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terrace, which used to be over here, over to this corner
whi ch actually we think is a nore desirable | ocation because
you have better views fromthat outside corner of the -- of
the building, closer to 50th Street and | ooking down the
hill. W've also relocated the solar panels on the roof to
be equivalent to the plus or m nus six thousand square feet
that we were originally proposing in terns of solar panels.

So if you |look at the el evations, the appearance
of the building from 50th Street is pretty nuch the sane.
This continues to be a vertical kind of accent that
articulates the secondary entrance into the building. The
upper level of this then becones a screen around the roof
terrace, and these becone openings rather than w ndows.

Decorative railings and whatnot we'l | incorporate
and kind of continue the art that we have already on the
f acade.

And then this | ast one shows just alittle bit of
the detail of that bay and its transfornmation at the upper-
nost |level to be this kind of open air screen that wll
encase and kind of enclose the roof terrace that is up at
this level. And, again, the fourth -- the upper-nost |evel,
whi ch used to stop over here, is now stopping a little bit
further south on the facade.

This will reduce the nunber of wunits from 100

units to approxinmtely 93. But 35 replacenent units for
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Lincoln Heights will remain.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Are we finished? Ckay.

MS. O NEILL: Yes, sir.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Al right. Thank you all very
much. W appreciate your presentation to us. Let's see if
we have any questions up here? Conm ssioner Shapiro?

COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO Thank you. | just want to
make sure | understand. Are you -- are you comng to us with
two alternatives and you're asking us to approve them bot h,
or is this a done deal and you're revising your proposal?

MS. BATTI ES: We're asking you to approve them
both so that the Applicant have -- can have flexibility to
construct either.

COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO If the -- oh, | see.

MS.  BATTI ES: We're asking you to grant the
Applicant flexibility to construct --

COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO Right .

M5. BATTIES: -- either design.

COW SSI ONER SHAPIRG: | nean, but I'm-- it may
be noot, but I'mhearing two different things. |'m hearing
that this -- so it's not about what -- it's not about the
financing. It's about this kicks you into sone other --

V5. BATTI ES: This has to do wth Davi s-Bacon
wages.

COW SSI ONER  SHAPI RO -- Davi s-Bacon wages.
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Ri ght.

M5. BATTI ES: W assuned that we were in
residential rates because of the way the podium and the
billing and --

COW SSI ONER  SHAPI RO But that's not gonna
change, though; right?

M5. BATTIES: Wth the -- we just had a neeting
earlier in the week wth the Housing Authority. They --
because we have a very snmall piece of the building that's
five stories, they maintain that it would kick us into high-
rise buil ding Davis-Bacon wages --

COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO Ri ght.

M5. BATTIES: -- which will add an additional ten
or 12 percent to the project budget. |If we elimnate that
very small wi ng of the building, which we have done in this
revi sed design, we continue to be four stories throughout so
we are back in the residential wage rate.

COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO So you're saying you're
still under negotiation enough where there's a possibility
that it mght -- you mght be able to get away with the five-
story version?

M5. BATTIES: That is correct.

COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO Ckay. So just -- maybe
this is aquestion for -- for ny nore experienced col | eagues,

but it doesn't seem |ike we're using the business of the
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prudent two options. But if we approve the |arger version,
then would they cone back to us with sone kind of a
nodi fi cati on of consequence to change it? | nean, what's a
normal process for us?

CHAI RVAN HOOD: | think what -- | nean, | think
that's a good question. Wat we can do is we can discuss
that as we deliberate 'cause | do have sone comments on that
and that's why | wanted Ms. O Neill to -- well, | think you
-- you said nore experience.

COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO Wl I, | was tal king about
Rob, but go ahead.

CHAI RVAN  HOQOD: Ckay. But | think -- 1 think
that's a good question. If you don't mnd, can we put that

in the parking lot and we can cone back and ask that

gquesti on?

COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO Yeah.

CHAI RMVAN  HOCQD: "Cause | think that's a good
question. | have sone ideas and |I' msure ny other coll eagues
do as well, but I want to make sure we hit all our questions.

COW SSI ONER  SHAPI RO Yeah. That's ny only
questi on.

CHAI RVAN  HOQOD: Ckay. But we will -- we wll
di scuss that when deliberating.
COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO Thank you.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: O if we get to that point. GCkay.
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Anybody el se? The nore experienced Vice Chair?

VICE CHAIR MLLER: | amnot the nore experienced
Vice Chair. You're the Chairman for life. So this is a
great New Communities initiative. And |I'm pleased -- very
pl eased t o see t he deeper and greater anount of affordability
t han what our nodest inclusionary zoning would require and
that you're -- you' ve nade the comm tnent toni ght to conti nue
at least the inclusionary zoning mninuns after the 40-year
affordability period and the 35 replacenent units for the
Li ncol n Hei ghts one-to-one replacenent. That's certainly --
that's -- that's 30 percent or lower, and that's all good.

And the materials and t he design and the col or all
| ook very -- very attractive.

| just had one question. There are no bal conies
on this beautiful residential project? | always | ove
bal conies on a residential project, and | think the
residential tenants |ove balconies just so they can get
outside. | guess -- was it an increased cost or what was --
are there bal coni es?

M5. O NEI LL: There are no balconies on the
proj ect. There's a few balconies in the corners of the
projects, but predomnantly the facade i s wi t hout bal coni es.
| think part of it has to do wwth the kind of siting of the
project and the kind of |arger |landscape. | think part of

it has to dowthits frontage on 50th Street. And | think,
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you know, within the vocabul ary of the | anguage that we have
here, we just thought the nore stream ined kind of | ook was
nore appropriate to the building to integrate it wth the
| ar ger canpus.

On the courtyards, the inside corners of the
courtyards have units wth balconies, and those are all
associ ated to the | arger bedroomunits, the three- and four-
bedroom units, which we thought it was appropriate to have
sone kind of space for those larger units.

VICE CHAIR M LLER So how many units do have
bal coni es t hen?

M5. O NEILL: At |east ten, --

VICE CHAIR M LLER:  Ckay.

M5. O NEILL: -- potentially nore.

VICECHAIR MLLER: All right. And the courtyard
space -- the anmount of open space that's available to -- to
the tenants either in the courtyard or on the roof is what
squar e footage approxi mately?

There is that -- there is that open space --

M5. O NEILL: There is that open space. There's
an open -- there's a courtyard on 50th Street. There is the
courtyard facing Canpus Drive --

VICE CHAIR M LLER:  Uh- huh.

M5. O NEILL: -- as well as the kind of extensive

| andscape of the canpus itself, as well as the rooftop
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terrace.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. Al right. | don't
think | have any further questions. Thank you for your
presentation. Thank you for presenting this project.

CHAI RMVAN HOOD: Ckay. Conm ssi oner May?

COW SSI ONER MAY:  Yeah. | had just a couple of
qui ck ones. The O fice of Planning had al so rai sed the i ssue
at -- sat down and then stated in their nost recent report
that it was still wunresolved, which is their permnent
reservation to the open space portion of the site.

Do you want to respond to that?

M5S. BATTIES: That area w || remai n as open space.

COW SSI ONER MAY: So -- and is it just by virtue
of it being the approved PUD, or are you going to separately
cut and adapt ?

MS. BATTI ES: | think it's by virtue of its a
privacy and it's actually -- but I'lIl let the architects
speak to that.

M5. ONEILL: So this area of the site --

COW SSI ONER MAY:  Yeah. | know what you're goi ng
to --

M5. O NEI LL: Yeah -- wll remain open space.
There's an incredi ble anmount of topography on the site and
whi ch, you know, the ridge is really way up here and it

starts to descend gradual |y here and t hen preci pitously here.
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There are al so several special trees down here, and so this,
by virtue of the PUD actually, will remain open space in
perpetuity.

COW SSI ONER MAY:  Okay. Yeah. | think that was
the only other question I had. Thank you.

CHAI RMVAN HOOD: Ckay. Conmi ssioner Turnbul | .

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: Thank you. | want to al so
commend you and | agree with the comments of the Vice Chair
that this is going to be an exciting project and | think it's
going to be a great addition to the neighborhood, so |
commend you for doing it the way it is.

| guess ny only -- ny only concern is -- and |
think with Comm ssioner Shapiro, I'ma little -- | struggle
a little bit with what you're doing on the roof and the
changing of -- normally, when we get to final reviews, you
have a pretty good determ nation of what's gonna happen so
that when this cones out, the ZA's got a final set of
drawi ngs that we're all noddi ng our head on.

So -- and I'ma little bit confused as to what's
goi ng in, what's going on, howthat really gets addressed and
clarified, so | think we need to maybe go through that and
tal k about how we can address that -- the roof issue.

G her than that, | have no real issues.

MS. BATTIES: Conm ssioner Turnbull, we woul d be

willing to submt -- we just -- this issue cane up on Tuesday
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for us. Wat we would be willing to do is submt after the
hearing a full set of drawngs related to the alternate
schene so that you wll have the floor plan, the mx of
units, nore detail about the fifth | evel, the upper |evel of
the building, so you would have a full set of draw ngs
related to the alternate schene.

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: [|'m having a little bit
of trouble as to how the solar panels and everything el se
gets -- fits in and what goes away, what doesn't go away.
Right now, |"mjust alittle bit confused on how it happens.
We can talk about it on the alternates.

MS. BATTI ES: Sol ar panels are included on the
al ternates.

M5. O NEILL: Yeah. Solar panels are included on
the alternate schene and we commtted to approxi mately 6, 000
square feet of panel which we can accomobdate in the
al ternate schene.

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: Ckay. Thank you.

M5. O NEILL: So that commitnent is not changi ng.

COW SSI ONER MAY: M. Chairnan, --

CHAI RMVAN HOOD: Yes.

COW SSI ONER MAY: -- | just want to say, you
know, I -- ny recollectionis that we have approved sonme PUDs
wi th options. And | think on this one, from the outside
physically it's gonna | ook pretty nuch the sane so, | nean
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-- | nmean, | certainly think it's worth checking. W want
to get clarity about what we nay have done in the past. But
| woul dn't have any problemw th trying to approve sonet hi ng
| i ke that and saving the trip back here if they decide to go
a different way than what we approve.

CHAI RMVAN  HOOD: Sonetines if you don't say
anything -- that's where | was going. If you don't say
anything, the |ip would be nade for you. So | appreciate it.

Ckay. Comm ssi oner Shapiro.

COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO Thank you. | agree with
that, too. |'mnore questioning our own process and whet her,
you know -- that's the history I was |ooking for. Have we

done sonething like that, and is this a precedent that we do
or don't want to be setting. Because it actually I ooks
relatively mnor and there's a pretty good rationale for it.
But |'m m ndful of precedent.

COMW SSI ONER MAY: | nean, | think it's one of the
-- but he tal ks about we've done options. |It's not been the
case where, you know, it's a ten-story building and we
approve an option for a nine-story building and it's very
obvious that it's a different -- you know, a conpletely
different configuration. It's usually sonmething that's
fairly sinple and not very obvious fromthe outside and this
I's, you know -- | nean, if you were tal king about dropping

down that front facade and shrinking the tower, thenit would
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be a very different ook and |I'd have nore anxi ety about it.
But | like -- | actually kind of |like the idea of having that

bit of facade there and having sort of a protected encl osure

for the balcony. | think that's actually a neat feature.
CHAI RMAN HOCD: | think what scares us at tines
when we hear "flexibility," it's alnost |like a brand new
proj ect. People -- we've had applicants cone ask us
flexibility. | think in this case, as you've already stat ed,

Ms. Batties, that you all can give us sonething show ng both
options -- well, the other option and give us a confort |evel
‘cause, as already stated, it's not a whole lot. It's just
that down here for sone reason, the word "flexibility" gets

us a little shaky sonetines because sone flexibility is not

that sinple. Sone flexibility is basically a brand new
project, so we'll look forward to getting that. And as all
ny col | eagues have nentioned, | was really wanting to push

that and nake sure we do it that way, but seens like | don't
have to do anything, so it's going well right now.

Ckay.

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: Yeah, M. Chair.

CHAl RVAN HOCOD:  Yes.

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: | just wanted to clarify.

CHAI RVAN HOCOD:  Yes.

COW SSI ONER  TURNBULL.: ['"'m not opposed to

flexibility. What I'm-- fromthe standpoint of the Zoning
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Comm ssi on and our policy, what we nornmally dois we nornmally
have a -- a set of drawings that when it goes to the ZA
there's no confusion as to what he's | ooking at and we don't
put nore flexibility on the behalf of the ZA I think we
just want to clarify what the possibilities are and that he's
got an accurate record of what we've approved.

CHAI RMAN HOOD:  And | think that's what --

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: And that's what --

CHAI RMAN HOOD: That's what we'll be getting.

COMM SSI ONER TURNBULL: Yeah. We woul d. Yeah.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: That's what we'll be getting and
that will take care of that. But we'll see when we get it.
Ckay.

Anyt hing el se up here?

(No response.)

(kay. Let's go to the ANC. Do you have any cross
exam nation? W' re going to do your report, but do you have
any cross exam nation wth what you heard? You want to cone
to the table -- we want you to conme and join us here. W
don't want you to sit all the way back there. Turn the
m cr ophone on, introduce yourself.

M5. MALLOY: Good evening. M nane is Patricia
Mal | oy. | wear several hats. | am the ANC Conm ssi oner
7C01 for Providence Place. I'"'m the Chair of Lincoln

Hei ght s/ Ri chardson Dwel | i ngs New Comunities Initiative, and
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|'"'malso a Lincoln Heights resident council president.

" mhearing alot of things tonight. The changes,
they were -- we didn't get a copy. Actually, | thought it
was only a four-story building. The fifth floor or fifth
story, | just heard about it tonight. And listening to
transportation, |'ve never received areport. Neither nmy ANC
office. If there was atraffic study or sonething there with
transportation, | have never received it.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Let ne just ask: Ms. Batties, did
you present to the ANC?

M5. BATTI ES: Yes. The ANC issued a letter in
support of the project. Admttedly, the drawi ngs that -- the
alternate drawings we really just received today oursel ves,
so | have a copy here for you, Ms. Malloy, but | can tell you
substantively there are no material changes to the project
with the alternate design, but |I'm happy --

CHAI RVAN  HOCD: So here's what |I'm going to
suggest. |I'm going to suggest you go back out and talk to
the ANC and just tell themabout the floor change, what we're
di scussing here. | think it's pretty straightforward. And
especially since you're wearing nost of the hats, they don't
have to go that far because you're doing a -- obviously doi ng
a great job in bringing everything together, but you didn't
get the whole thing. So we want to nake sure you get the

whol e - -
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M5. MALLOY: No, | didn't.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: | want to nake sure you get the
whole thing. But it looks like when | was listening to Ms.
Smth and others testify, it looks like this is a very well
put -t oget her programfromother prograns |'ve seen and deal t
with up here across the city, so I'mhoping that information
will be given to you and hopefully you all don't find any
flaws with it. But | do want themto conme back out -- and
It shouldn't take a long tine 'cause you' re not doi ng a whol e
| ot -- cone back out to the ANC. Even though they did wite
a letter in support --

M5. MALLOY: Yeah. W are in support of the
proj ect.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Right. Right. But you shoul d get
it all.

M5. MALLOY: But when you make changes, it doesn't
hurt anyone to pick up the phone and say, X, Y, and Z

CHAI RVAN HOOD:  Ckay.

M5. MALLOY: That's what |' m saying.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Ri ght.

M5. MALLOY: A lot of things can be avoided

because our Chair -- if they would call our ANC office --
even if they call nme, | would say, Wat changes? W thout
seeing this and this for transportation, | have sone concerns
about the transportation part but, you know, | think --
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CHAI RVAN HOOD: O what who sai d?

M5. MALLOY: No. He was saying that -- that the
traffic on 50th Street --

CHAI RVAN HOOD: On 50th -- okay.

M5. MALLOY: Not hi ng. There's just a lot of
things that need to be done as far as the traffic because
this is a bus route and it's hilly. It's just -- when
Transportation conme out, we would like to be a part of that.

CHAl RVAN HOOD: Do - -

MS. BATTI ES: The DDOT report and reconmendati ons
stay the sane. The only thing that we work with DDOT on is
maki ng sure that the residents in this building don't have
to pay extra to park in the building and we work w th DDOT
on nodi fying the condition that creates internal -- internal
to the canpus. It has nothing to do with public space, so --

M5. MALLOY: Wiy woul d they have to pay to park?

M5. BATTIES: That's -- | agree.

M5. MALLOY: No. Wiy would they have to pay to
park in a building that they live in?

M5. BATTIES: That's --

M5. MALLOY: There is no accessible parking.
Where the building is, there is -- there is parking on the
street. But even in the building, why would the residents
have to pay for parking?

M5. BATTIES: W agree. That's why we changed
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that condition. W agree.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: | think what we need to do is go
back out to the ANC neeting, nake sure that we all understand
It, and then give thema confort level as they continue to
nove forward. Even though we have a letter in support, we
do want to make sure that you go back out to the ANC and
answer sone of those questions.

M5. MALLOY: At least tell us the changes, but ny
thing is | never knew the residents had to pay to park in
Provi dence Place. | always thought it was -- they told us
about the parking, but they never said it was going to be an
anticipated fee.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: She's tal ki ng about the bundling
and unbundling. GCkay. They're going to cone out and expl ain
that to you. | can understand how it may sound confusing
whet her it's unbundl ed or bundl ed.

M5. MALLOY: Confusing to ne.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Right. But what we're gonna do
IS we're gonna cone back out to the -- well, not -- they're
going to cone back out to the ANC neeting and expl ain that
to you. kay?

M5. NMALLOY: They need to cone out to our New
Communi ties Advisory Council neeting and explain it to our
residents. |'m being honest with you.

CHAI RVAN HOOD:  Ckay.
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MS. MALLOY: Because at this point, we are in
support of the building, --

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Ri ght.

MS5. MALLOY: -- but there's just sone things that
| heard that -- the communication is just not there.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Ckay. Well, what we're gonna ask

-- what the Zoning Comm ssion is going to ask that they cone

back out to give you sone -- whichever neeting -- naybe you
can conbi ne sone of themor however you all do it -- |I'mnot
sure -- but it would be good to cone out and just have a

thing where everybody can get clarification 'cause that's
what it sounds |ike.

M5. MALLOY: Right.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Al right. So do you have any
questions other than that?

MS. MALLOY: No.

CHAI RVAN HOOD:  And we're going to bring you back
up for your testinony and we heard you | oud and clear. ay?

M5. MALLOY: All right.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Do you want to just hold your seat
for -- stay right there?

M5. MALLOY: 1'Il sit here.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Ckay. All right. Let's goto the
O fice of Pl anning and Di strict Departnent of Transportation.

M5. THOVAS: Good eveni ng, M. Chairman, Menbers

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

33

of the Conmm ssion. Karen Thomas for the O fice of Planning.
And we are recomendi ng approval of this project, as outlined
In our report, where we essentially stand on the record of
our report.

W would like to comend the National -- the
Progressive National Baptist Church and the community for
accommodating an i nportant housing goal for the District in
t he one-to-one replacenent for the Lincoln Heights, whichis
regardi ng residents, and we are satisfied that the Applicant
addressed sone of our concerns and are available for any
gquestions you m ght have.

Thank you.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Ckay. Thank you. M. Rogers?

MR, ROGERS: (Good evening, M. Chairman, Menbers
of the Comm ssion. Jonathan Rogers wth the District
Departnent of Transportation. DDOT has no issues with the
change in the mtigations that were proposed or nodified by
the Applicant. Wth respect to the internal sidewal k, while
DDOT finds there to be value in that internal sidewalk to
connect to the rest of the pedestrian network that's internal
to the site, we understand the chall enges of i nplenenting
t hat .

And so, with that, I1'lIl pause and answer any
questions that you may have.

CHAI RVAN  HOOD: Ckay. Well, thank you, M.
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Rogers. Does anyone have any questions or foll ow up of DDOT
or Ofice of Planning?

' mnot seeing any. Does the Applicant have any
Cross?

Ckay. Comm ssi oners, do you have any cross of
Appl i cant or DDOT, what you just heard; any cross?

(No response.)

Ckay. Al right. Let's go to the Report of the
ANC.

M5. MALLOY: Good eveni ng agai n. My nanme is
Patricia Malloy. | wear several hats, including ANC 7C01 and
Chai r of Lincol n Hei ghts/ Ri chardson Dwel I i ngs New Conmuni ti es
Advi sory Counci | . Today, |'m here to speak on Provi dence
Pl ace.

The property's owner, Progressive National Bapti st
Convention, 601 50th Street NE. W, the residents of Lincoln
Hei ghts, are in support of the project. Providence Place is
going to be a nulti-famly green community whi ch consi sts of
a hundred units, of which 35 wll be replacenent units for
Li ncol n Hei ghts. W will get five one-bedroons, 19 two-
bedr oons, eight three-bedroons, and four four-bedroons.

Providence Place is going to be a vibrant
comunity for our residents. There are a | ot of oppositions
I n sonme of our nei ghbors because they feel people living in

publ i c housi ng do not deserve anythi ng decent or affordable.
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So they're always criticizing certainthings. But Providence
Place | think is going to be different fromany devel opnent
that's been built wthin Ward 7.

Also, | have a little concern with sone of the
prom ses from DMPED and the outreach that's been taking
pl ace. | know this is the Board of Zoning and this is ny
first hearing that |I've been to. [It's been puzzling ne --
we have an advi sory council for New Conmunities. Wen we did
NCl, we put forth guiding principles. |'mhung up on one of
our guiding principles -- the right to return.

We've been told by DVWPED, Once you nove out of
Li ncol n Hei ghts, you cannot cone back. Wat is the purpose
of the right to return, regardl ess of where you go? W know
-- give us the opportunity if we want to cone back to cone
back. Don't tell us, You can't cone back. Because at some
point, we're not gonna go anywhere. Some wll and sone
won't. But just acknow edge our guiding principles. One-
for-one replacenent is good The right to return should be
respected as well. And until that's done, | don't have any
faith in DMPED or anything they're saying. | really don't.

| know the projects have to be approved, but we
have the right to refuse if we cannot return.

That's the end of ny testinony.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Thank you very nmuch. Let ne see

If -- any questions or comments up here for Conm ssioner

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

36
Mal loy? | didn't get that, Ms. Smth, fromyour testinony.
Coul d you comment on -- you know, that's al ways been an i ssue

wth nme, not just with this devel opnment but a lot of 'em
across the city -- making sure that the residents return.

| thought this -- the way you spelled it out in
your testi nony, It | ooked i ke ever yt hi ng was
progranmmatically to the point that it had been well thought-
out. And now |l'mhearing -- that's the first |'ve heard of
not having the right to return.

M5. SM TH: Yes. Comm ssioners, again this is
Gna Smth of the Deputy Myor's Ofice of Planning and
Econom ¢ Devel opnent. Conmi ssioner Malloy is correct that
one of the guiding principles of NC is one-for-one
repl acenent and the right toreturn. A distinguishing factor
there with which Ms. Mall oy takes exception is that Lincoln
Hei ghts provi des us the opportunity, only our second one in
the NCI program to actually relocate famlies wthin the
nei ghborhood. And so they will be relocated within a few
short blocks of the Lincoln Heights comunity and once a
famly is relocated to a public housing unit in one of these
build-first comunities, then that will be their hone.

Ms. Malloy takes exception with the fact that
there may not be an opportunity to return to the onsite
Li ncol n Hei ghts redevel opnent. What 1'd like to offer --

al so offer for the Comm ssioners is that this wll be a phase
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redevel opnent . It's expected to take place over at |east
five years. And so while the first residents to nove wl|
be those that would nove to a unit that would be consi dered
their permanent housing, that for those famlies that want
to remain on Lincoln Heights, that they would have the
opportunity to circulate or relocate onsite as the phases
nove around and then they wouldn't necessarily have to use
-- or |eave the property proper.

So we understand this is a point of contention
wth sonme of the community nenbers and we're commtted to
continue that conversation with them

CHAI RMVAN HOOD: Ckay. Thank you, Ms. Smth. |
will tell you that I've heard this a ot in the past few
years. Wiat |'ve found out, this and a couple of others here
| ately, as we're doing nore and nore redevel opnent is that
t hose things are being considered, howto nove so you can do
devel opnment. And fromwhat |'m hearing fromyou is -- and
here's another thing that |I've learned. 1've heard residents
cone down and say that they want to be able to return. But
then once they go sonewhere else -- and this is what |'ve
lived -- once they go sonewhere else, they like it better
where they are and then a ot of tines -- and | got this --
this is -- I'"'msure this is -- there's a track record out
t here. Sonme of them -- | know one particul ar devel opnent

that we dealt wth over the years eventually we heard that
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people didn't return. But once they got where they were
goi ng, they |iked where they were.

"' m not saying -- |I'mjust saying everybody has
a different way of whether they want to return or not, so --
and fromwhat |"'mhearing fromM. Smth, it sounds |ike they
have a plan put together. It sounds like it.

M5. MALLOY: It's -- talk is cheap. |If you would
cone out to one of our advisory council, the residents wl|
tell you what -- and the question was asked over and over.
Ofer -- whether they want to cone back or not, offer them
that right. Sonething needs to be put in witing. |If you
want to return, you can. W have been told over and over and
over that once you nove into sonething new, you cannot cone
back. | don't |ike double talk. You either tell nme the
truth or step away. There is no truth in DVPED

They have their -- and whoever's saying "hmm" you
know there's no truth in DMPED. W have an advi sory counci |
neeting the first Mdnday of each nonth, but DVPED takes it
upon thensel ves the next week have their own little neeting
because they don't speak at our advisory council neetings.
They have these little pop-up neetings or whatever neetings
they call them

If you wll conme out -- how many residents show
up? My thing is why conme to us? You're gonna do what you're

want to do anyway. We wouldn't be in this predicanent if the
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Housi ng Authority woul d take charge of their housing stock,
mai ntain our units. W would not be in this predi canment.
Because they did not do what they were supposed
to do, we are. | feel Housing and DMWPED is treating us |ike
a stepping stone. And it needs to stop. It really do. W
pay rent. A lot of us work. | just retired. A lot of us
work. You would be surprised, but they treat us as though
we're cattle. Wiat we say don't matter. You get whatever
we give you. And in time, that needs to stop. ' m | ust
tired of DMPED lying. | have no faith in themanynore. |[|'m
gonna be honest wth you. This process has been going on
since 2008. Enough is enough. | know it takes tinme to do
any devel opnent, but stop building our residents' hopes up;
three nonths |ater, knock 'em down. We have 33 units that
have been vacant since 2009. | |live right across the street
from t hem It's a total eyesore. You got rats and mce
running |ike we run. Nobody cares. "' m being honest.
Nobody cares. |I'mto the point do away with NCI and nake the
Housi ng Authority take care of their stock. Because we're
just gonna get pushed in the bottom of the barrel wuntil
sonebody realize -- soneone needs to cone in here and just
take over what's going on. W're just being lied to. And
the council and | guess you, if that's what you want, hey, --
CHAI RVMAN HOOD: Comm ssi oner Mall oy, | woul d just

say that ny experience before | got on the Zoni ng Conm ssi on,

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

40

| worked with the -- the Gty started working with years ago
Mont ana Terrace. So I'mwell aware of the concerns 'cause
| was asked to cone over. | was the President of the Gvic
Associ ati on. | was asked to cone over and work with the
residents' council, so | understand what you're saying. And
sone of the sanme concerns |'mhearing fromyou now, 20 years

|l ater 1'mhearing the sane things being said by you that we

said 20 years ago. But one thing that | notice and | | ook
at when | ride -- '"cause | live over there -- when | ride by
there, | look at sone of the concerns that we had actually

did not materialize. And |I'mnot saying you don't have any

valid concerns 'cause you do. But | think sonetines if we
give things an opportunity -- yeah, change -- not just in
anybody's case, change sonetines is a little scary. It is

-- because we don't know what the outcone's going to be.

But | can tell you this: Wen you cone down and
you tal k about what you're tal ki ng about, | know. 1've lived
it. | haven't always sat up here. | worked hard w th Mont ana
Terrace. And when things got going well, then | noticed that
everybody seened to start getting happy. And | have a track
record with that particul ar devel opnent and what went on over

there in like '"95 or so or whatever it was.

But | hear you |oud and clear. |'"'m sure the
devel oper hears you loud and clear. M. Smth here -- she's
representing DMPED -- |oud and clear. And the Deputy Myor
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for Pl anni ng and Econom c¢ Devel opnent i s well experienced and
|"'msure -- | know sonetines we feel |ike we -- nobody here
Is trying to plead nobody's case. |I'mjust telling you what
l'"ve lived. This is one of the better Deputy Mayors that
we've had. We've had sone good ones, but this one here is
conpassionate. | think he -- I wll say this: Deputy Myor
Kenner was raised in the Deputy Mayor's O fice. |'m gonna
say that so you can go back and tell himl said it. He was
raised in the Deputy Mayor's O fice because |I renenber when
he was a staffer. | remenber he was a Chief of Staff.

M5. MALLOY: | renenber that.

CHAI RMVAN HOOD: Ckay. So sonetine -- you know,
It mght not look like it sonetinme -- |'m not defending

anybody 'cause |'mjust trying to help you rest assured that

| believe -- | believe that they're going to nake sure that
you fol ks are taken care of. | believe that. |[|'ve seen it
I n Montana Terrace when we were all up- -- 'cause | was on

the side where we were all upset. W didn't know what was
gonna to happen. W conplained the City wanted to do this
and that, and now it seens |ike everybody's real happy over
there. 1t may have been 20 years ago, but everybody's real
happy.

So, anyway, that's enough said on that.
Comm ssi oner Shapiro.

COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO: Thank you, M. Chair, and
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t hank you for your words. And, Conm ssioner Mlloy, first
| just want to say | appreciate your | eadership. And one of
the things that | really appreciate about what you said is
you started off with a clear description of what -- of the
benefits that you saw in this project and the potential for
It, and | hear you |oud and cl ear about not just the hopes
you have but the fears you have.

And | -- all | cansay is | think that's your job,
IS to -- is to speak to both. | mean, |I'm |ooking at a
project that feels like there's a whole | ot of potential and
| hang onto the words that you started with, descri bi ng what
the potential benefit for the comunity was from this
project. And | think it continues to be your job to also
continue to do the hard work of hol di ng peopl e account abl e.

So all | can say is | appreciate what you did.

CHAI RMAN HOOD: Vice Chair Mller?

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Thank you, M. Chairman. The
New Communities Initiative prom se has been around for a | ong
time. And until it delivers, you know, people will feel |ike
they're on prom sed | and, not getting what was prom sed.

Ms. Smith, can you tell us -- | nean, this | ooks
like a project that is trying to fulfill the principles of
New Communities, simlar to the project we recently approved
for Parkview, with a building first in another |ocation not

too far away and then the -- and the replacenent units.
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So, here, we're going to have 35 one-to-one

repl acenment units, much -- high-quality units. How -- how
far away is it fromLincoln Heights? Is it the sane -- how
far?

M5. SMTH: It's literally across the street.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Ckay. So it is the sane
nei ghbor hood.

M5. SM TH:  Uh- huh.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: So these are 35 units. | know
we' ve approved -- | think we've approved ot her units, but how
many units -- how many units are occupi ed at Lincoln Heights

ri ght now and how nany peopl e have al ready rel ocated, if any,

to other replacenent units? And what's -- just to get an
overall picture of the Lincoln Heights -- if you have this
i nformation -- | don't know.

M5. SMTH. So | can't -- | don't want to give you
wong information. |'d like to bring that information back
to you.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: You can provide that -- yeah,
provide it --

M5. SM TH: But there have been ot her devel opnents
where a few famlies have noved from Li ncoln Heights --

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Right.

M5. SMTH.  -- to replacenent housing. One is on

Nanni e Hel en Burroughs Avenue as well, which is 4800 Nannie

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

44

Hel en Burroughs. So -- but | would like to be able to give
you specific information and make sure | don't get those
nunbers - -

VICECHAIR M LLER Right, so |l think it would be
good for our record just to have the overall Lincoln
Hei ghts --

M5. SM TH: Sure.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: -- replacenent units and
what's -- and then what the -- what the plan is on site in
terns of nunber of units that wll be there for -- for --

M5. SM TH: Sure.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: -- mixed --

M5. SMTH W're happy to provide that
I nf ormati on.

VICE CHAIR M LLER. Okay. That woul d be great.

M5. SMTH. And then we also -- | just al so want
to note that, in addition, we have 5201 Hayes, which was
recently approved by the Comm ssion, --

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Right.

M5. SMTH: -- which is well under construction.
So those wunits, while not as close to Lincoln Heights
devel opnent as Providence Place, are probably in athree- to
four-block distance from the property or from the
devel opnment. And then we al so have our Strand Theater that's

in the pipeline as well. So we'll send over a table
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detailing all of those -- all of those devel opnents as wel |
as the replacenent units that --

VICE CHAIR M LLER: That woul d be good, and the
size of the units and it's great that there's the three- and
four-bedroom units that are here for -- for the existing
Li ncol n Hei ghts tenants. But if you can have that all in
that information as to what's being provided and what w ||
then be back at -- what the devel opnent plan --

M5. SM TH: Sur e. That will be our pleasure.

Thank you.

VICE CHAIR M LLER: Okay. Thank you.

CHAI RMVAN HOOD: Ckay. Any other questions?

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: Yeah, M. Chair. | just
had -- | just have a couple of points. | want to thank
Comm ssi oner Malloy for comng down. It's always -- | think

It's always sonething for us conmm ssioners up here to hear
an i npassi oned plea froman ANC comm ssioner. | think brings
alittle bit better insight into what the issues are.

| just want -- ny main question is the schedul e,

phasi ng. W tal ked about DVMPED s renoval of people and the

new building -- how long -- when will the new building be
done, and is there a way that -- how do we offset sone of
this to maybe not nove people. | don't know what DMPED s

schedule is for renoving residents, but can it be del ayed

until the new building -- I"mjust curious as to what your

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

46

overal | phasing schedule m ght be.

MR COLE: H . Rex Cole, pleasure to speak with
you, Atlantic Pacific Comunities. The current schedule is
that this project wll break ground in fall of 2018. It's
about a 12- to 14-nonth build, soit wll be delivered by the
end of 2019 is our proposed schedul e.

COMM SSI ONER TURNBULL:  When in 20197

MR COLE: The end of 2019, so --

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: The end of 2019.

MR COLE: Yes, sir.

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: Ms. Sm th, do you have any
| dea on the schedule for residents being relocated or --

M5. SMTH: 1'dlike torem nd the Conm ssion t hat

this -- you know, that the residents are the tenants of DCHA,
and so DMPED i tsel f doesn't -- doesn't exercise control over
when the relocation wll begin.

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL:  Yeah.

M5. SMTH: So | did nention 5201 Hayes which is
currently under construction, and so our -- DCHA has begun
conversations wth residents naking them aware of the
opportunity, and those who wi sh to exercise that option are
free to do so, and those who decide that that's not for them
can take a pass and wait for the next opportunities as they
come online.

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: So they woul d stay where
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they're at then?

MS5. SM TH: Yes, Sir. Again, | can't speak on
behal f of DCHA.

COMM SSI ONER TURNBULL:  Ri ght.

M5. SM TH: However, that's generally how the
process works.

COW SSI ONER TURNBULL: Yeah. |I'mjust trying to
-- as | say, we feel very synpathetic to Comm ssi oner Ml oy.
We're just trying to understand the schedule, the bal ance,
and if there's a way to nake a win-win for everybody trying
to satisfy everybody's needs.

So | don't know how we coul d organi ze that or get

sone nore information, but | would just like to know a bit
nore about how -- what the transition m ght be.

Thank you.

CHAI RVAN  HOQD: ['"m sorry. | didn't get your
nare.

MR, COLE: Rex Cole fromAtlantic Pacific.

CHAI RVAN  HOCD: Atlantic Pacific, and |'m
under standi ng your role. | noticed that you were called up
to the table.

MR. COLE: Yes. We're the devel opnent partner
with Progressive National Baptist Convention.

CHAI RVAN HOOD:  And what is your role?

MR COLE: M role, | amthe Devel opnent Manager
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and | amin charge of the devel opnent.

CHAI RMVAN  HOQOD: Ch, so you're in charge of
devel opnent ?

MR COLE: Yes.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: And do you go out and neet with
the community |i ke Conm ssioner Mll oy?

MR, COLE: Yes. CQur team has nmet with the ANC
three tines, | believe.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Okay. And what kind of response

were you getting when you were out there? | nean, you know,
how -- how was the response fromthe ANC? First of all, how
many people -- and it's not a popularity for me. | just want

to know 'cause back when we did Montana Terrace, sonetines
we only had ei ght people there.

MR, COLE:  Uh- huh.

CHAI RVAN HOOD:  So how many peopl e?

MR COLE: When we went to the ANC neetings, there
were typically 20 to 25 people | woul d say.

CHAI RVAN HOOD:  Ckay.

MR COLE: | think the response was in genera
positive. They were able to recognize many of the benefits
that we will bring as Ms. Mall oy noted. There were concerns
about -- | think the nmajor concerns were about participation
fromthe community in terns of devel opnent of the project

that | think that we were able to address and we're comm tted
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to, you know, working with the community to provide job
opportunities and subcontracting opportunities for the
comunity. That was a majority of the concerns, as well as
there were lots of questions about the affordability range
that we were able to answer.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Ckay. And the job opportunities,
you all are doing like a list of -- | mean, you' ve got
everything up front because one of the things I've found over
the years, if we wait till the last m nute and then we find
out we don't have anybody that's qualified for the jobs that
we have. Qoviously, you all are working on that far in
advance.

MR COLE: Yes. We're working that far in
advance - -

CHAI RVAN HOOD:  Ckay.

MR COLE: -- in terns of -- especially in terns
of working with | ocal subcontractors to begin the process and
maki ng sure we have all the qualifications for themto subm t
a bid as well as, once construction begins, to ranp up -- we
w Il post notices and work with the comunity to ensure that
they're aware of any opportunities in hiring, obviously.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: And what's your | ast nane agai n?

MR COLE: Cole, Co-I|-e.

CHAI RMVAN  HOOD: Col e. Ckay. |'"'m going to

remenber you. And is this your first tinme in front of DC
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Zoni ng?

MR COLE: Yes, it is.

CHAl RVAN HOOD: Ckay. Are you nervous?

MR, COLE: Alittle bit. She -- she asked ne
earlier if | was -- if it was hot, and | said yeah. | don't
know -- | just may be nervous.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Do you know why | asked you al
t hose questions?
MR COLE: Wy?
CHAI RVAN  HOQD: "Cause | don't want you to be

nervous.
MR COLE: kay.
CHAI RMAN HOOD: She told ne the sanme thing. So
the next tinme you cone back, | want you to foll ow up and say,

| " m not nervous.

MR COLE: kay.

CHAI RVAN HOOD:  Ckay.

MR COLE: Just renenber that you said that
because it's going to be a little anwkward if | do it.

CHAI RVAN HOQOD: Al right. No, but, seriously,
| appreciate your answering those questions. So we're going
to take that and |I' mhopi ng that we can continue to work with
the community because, like | said, even though it's been
sone years, but |'ve been down that road, so | understand,

so hopefully we can continue to give Conm ssi oner Mall oy and
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others a confort |evel and we can build that trust back.

MR COLE: Yes. And | do want to say that this
Is what Atlantic Pacific does. W've done this across the
nation -- in Florida, Texas, as well as we've built in this
area in Washington, D.C., so we're definitely conmtted to
working wth the comunity and working with nonprofits and
faith-based organi zations and housing authorities to, you
know, rebuild communities and that's kind of our initiative
and our m ssion.

CHAI RVAN  HOOD: Ckay. Anything else up here?
Thank you. Anything else up here?

(No response.)

Let's go to persons in-- organi zati ons or persons
I n support who would like to testify? | think everybody can
keep their seats -- organizations or persons in support,
organi zati ons or persons in opposition. M. Batties, do you
have any rebuttal or cl osing?

M5. BATTIES: | have cl osing.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: d osing. Ckay.

MS. BATTI ES: | want to start ny closing by
personal | y apol ogi zi ng to Comm ssi oner Malloy for not -- for
not being infornmed of the changes that were presented to the
Comm ssion this evening. It was purely a function of tine.
But | can assure you that the changes will not negatively

affect the project or the community and, as a team we | ook
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forward to neeting with you and the comunity at the earli est
opportunity after -- after this evening. So | hope yo accept
t hat apol ogy.

As it relates to the Zoni ng Comm ssion, given the
O fice of Planning and DDOT report, given the fact that there
IS no opposition, and given that there's comunity support
for the project overall, subject to our submtting additi onal
plans and information on the alternate building design,
providing the information from DWMPED regarding the New
Communities Initiative, as well as a relocation process for
the Housing Authority, we'd respectfully request favorable
action on the application this evening.

Thank you.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Okay. | think we only asked --
t hank you. Any follow up questions up here?

(No response.)

| think we only asked for one or two things.
Ckay. We don't have '"em but -- all right.

M5. SCHELLIN: One of the things | think that --
| believe Conmm ssioner May may have brought up was naking
sure that a conplete set of plans that maybe shared both
options, Option 1 and Option 2 -- sonebody brought up --

CHAI RVAN HOCOD: It was Conmi ssioner Turnbull.

MS. SCHELLIN. Ckay, so that both options were on

there -- in there if the Conm ssion decides to approve both
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and, if not, then DCRA w ||l know which option was approved.

CHAI RVAN  HOOD: And | would say sone of the
coordination with the community, as you know, is not -- |I'm
not gonna say purview -- |'m gonna use a new word for
sonebody to say in front of the Council, not wthin our
jurisdiction -- but I'm going to ask that you continue to
work with the community. The new things that Conm ssioner
Mal | oy and ot hers have not heard, go ahead and explain the
bundl i ng, unbundling, and just give thema confort |evel and
then we continue to work to get rid of sone of the fears and
sone of the changes that -- that may be happening so we can
make that a better community |like we're doing all over the
city.

So, Comm ssi oner Mall oy, do you have any -- | was
doing ny closing. Do you have sonething el se?

MS. MALLOY:  Yes.

CHAI RVAN HOOD:  Ckay.

M5. MALLOY: |'mreading what you just gave ne.
So you're saying it would not be a hundred units. It wll
only be 93 units?

CHAI RMVAN  HOOD: That's one of the changes. It
depends on whether or not they cut back sone of that floor,
but those are the things she's going to cone out to your
neeting and talk to you about.

M5. MALLOY: My point is wll they knock down our

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

54

-- wll we get less? |If there's only 93 units, wll we get
t he same nunber of units or less units?

MS. BATTI ES: The same nunber of replacenent
units.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Sane nunber 'cause she said -- but
why don't we -- why don't we do this and |'"'mnot trying to
just hurry. You know, | think it will be better to take the
time, you and whoever else that you want to be in the
neeting, or however you all work that out, and take your tine
and ask those questions 'cause you wll have a chance -- |I'm
gonna open up a chance for you to at |east respond back to
us inwiting before we take final or if we get the proposed.
| don't know where we'll be right now, but sone kind of --
| want to hear back from you that you have -- and |I'm sure
-- 1 can rest on Ms. Batties's word that she has conme out and
you all -- now, you m ght not agree with everything, but at
| east you're gonna cone out and get those updates that were
| acki ng. And she apol ogi zed at the very begi nning because
I want to make sure that you have a confort |evel,
Comm ssi oner Mal | oy.

And as ny col | eague nentioned, we appreciate all
the work you do. ANC s our front |line workers and they do
a lot of work for no pay, so we appreciate all the work that
you do, especially wth all the hats that you've nentioned

that you're wearing. W appreciate that.
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kay. So -- anything else, Ms. Batties?

M5. BATTIES: Not hi ng.

CHAI RVAN HOOD:  All right. So Comm ssioners, |'m
not sure where you all are. | know -- | wll tell you --
okay. Okay. I'mgetting a nod. But there are sone things
that we ask for before final, okay, 'cause we don't -- we've
got a lot on ny docket. And we're not trying to rush it
al ong, but we have sone things -- we have to take two votes.
Sonme of those other things that we asked for, we're going to
ask for between this vote and the |ast vote. GCkay? So we
want to see those things, M. Batties, between those two
votes. Ckay?

MS. BATTIES: Yes.

CHAl RVAN HOOD: Okay. Al right. So we're going
to take a proposed action. Wul d soneone like to nmake a
noti on?

VICECHAIR M LLER M. Chairman, with the caveat
that we get the information that we've requested in terns of
the alternate building plans and the New Communities
Initiative informati on and t he addi ti onal engagenent with t he
community before we get to final action, | would nove that
toni ght we take proposed acti on on Zoni ng Conm ssi on Case 17-
08 Consolidated PUD and Mp Anendnent -- Related Mp
Amendnent from RA-1 to RA-2 at 601 50th Street NE, Square

5194, Lot 824, and ask for a second.
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COW SSI ONER SHAPI RO Second.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: It's been noved and seconded. Any
further discussion?

(No response.)

Al those in favor, aye?

(Vote taken.)

Any opposition?

(No response.)

Not hearing any, M. Schellin, would you record
t he vote.

M5. SCHELLIN: Yes. Staff records the vote five
to zero to take proposed action on Zoning Conmm ssion Case
Nunber 17-08. Comm ssioner MIller nmaking the notion,
Comm ssi oner Shapiro second. Comm ssi oners Hood, My, and
Turnbul | i n support.

CHAI RVAN HOOD: Ckay. Do we have anything el se
before us this eveni ng?

M5. SCHELLIN: Yes. | need to give sone dates.
So if we could have the additional subm ssions by three
o'clock p.m Novenber 6, responses -- so the ANC woul d be
able to file a response to what they submt by Novenber 23rd
-- wait a second -- that's not --

CHAI RVAN  HOQOD: And let ne say this. I n that
response, | --

MS. SCHELLI N: Novenber 13th.
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CHAI RVAN HOOD: I n that response, | just want to

know -- make sure that they have a -- well, not necessarily
t hat they agree, but that they did have that neeting and fi nd
out where the -- where the differences are and if we could
make it a sound byte, that would be very hel pful. Sound byte
means, you know, just hit the bullet points.

M5. SCHELLIN:. R ght. So the ANC, if they could
provi de their response by 3:00 p.m on Novenber 13th -- draft
findings, facts, conclusions of |law from the Applicant by
3:00 p.m on the 13th also, and we can put this on for
Novenber 27t h.

Got it?

CHAI RVAN HOOD: We all on the sane page? Now, M.
Cole, | told sonebody sone years ago don't conme in here
nervous. Now they cone down here and be telling me what to
do, so -- all right. Do we have anything el se?

(No response.)

All right. So | want to thank everyone for their
participation and this hearing' s adjourned.

MR, COLE: Thank you.

(Whereupon, at 7:42 p.m, the hearing was

adj our ned.)
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